
Our mission is to provide a world-class transportation experience that delights our customers and promotes a prosperous Missouri. 
      

Cost Share Committee Meeting Snapshot 
A synopsis of the July 1, 2009 Cost Share Committee Meeting 

 
Summary of Program Activity 
 

� Four projects were approved for approximately $27.2 million. 
 

� The Cost Share Committee now has approximately $0.5 million available for funding in FY 2013 
and $20 million in FY 2014. 

 
Partnerships Approved 
 
City of Trenton – $382,000 for the construction of turn lanes and improvements to Route 65 in the City of 
Trenton.  The project will improve safety and provide better operating conditions for turning vehicles 
along Route 65.   
 
City of Kansas City – $12,467,805 to construct an interchange at Route 150 and Botts Road and a half-
diamond interchange at Route 150 and Thunderbird Access Road to replace the existing at-grade 
intersections in the City of Kansas City.  This project will improve safety and reduce traffic congestion 
due to the future industrial development in the area. 
 
City of Washington – $4,398,769 to construct a center left turn lane and two additional lanes on Route 
100 from Route 47 to High Street in the City of Washington.  The project will improve traffic flow and 
provide better access to the industrial park. 
 
St. Charles County – $10,000,000 for Phase II of Route 364 (Page Avenue) to reconstruct Route 94 to a 
limited access freeway with one-way outer roads from Central School Road to Mid Rivers Mall Drive in 
St. Charles County.  The project will improve safety and help relieve traffic congestion.   
 
 
Looking Ahead 
 
The Cost Share Committee’s next meeting is scheduled for September 24, 2009.  Applications must be 
submitted by August 20, 2009. 
 

Did You Know? 
 
To date, the Missouri Highways and Transportation Commission has awarded 91 economic stimulus 
projects totaling $178.6 million. The 91 ARRA projects will directly and indirectly support 4,970 jobs 
based on Federal Highway Administration estimates.   
 
Questions?   
 
Call or email the Partnership Group! 
Mendy Sundermeyer mendy.sundermeyer@modot.mo.gov    314-340-4235 
Christa Luebbering christa.luebbering@modot.mo.gov    573-522-4614    
Todd Grosvenor todd.grosvenor@modot.mo.gov    573-751-4626 


